   Minutes of WCS LNP 6th Board meeting 6.3 


Warwickshire, Coventry and Solihull Local Nature Partnership

6th Board meeting

2 – 3.30 pm on 18th November 2014
Warwickshire County Council, Board Room, Barrack Street, Warwick  CV34 4RL
1. Present: Henry Lucas (Chair), Mark Ryder, Paul Cobbing, Ed Green, Nicola Wright, Frank Grimshaw, Kay Champion, Maurice Barlow, Gina Rowe, David Lowe. 
Clive Winters for LEP attended re ESIF.   Barbara Golding (WCC) attended re LEED Toolkit
      Apologies: Glenys Tucker, Rosemary Collier, James Bennett, Bill Hunt.
Frank Grimshaw informed the Board that the recent major restructure at Severn Trent Water had resulted in many redundancies including his post, as at 31.12.14. He will ask Severn Trent Water if someone else is able to fill the LNP Board membership place. The Board thanked Frank for his involvement.
3.  Declarations of Interest
No declarations of interest were made.
4. Minutes from 5th Board meeting were approved.
Actions from 5th Board meeting had been completed:
1.  HL had spoken to Councillor Coburn re links between LNP and LEP.
2.  GR had contacted Solihull MBC re ESFRD funding, update included in ESIF discussion.
3.  The update on information from Natural England re MENE data had been checked by GR. This is now available on gov.uk website.
4.  The possibility of resource from ST Water had been checked and was subject to price review.

5.   The basis of NIA designation to be reviewed by Implementation group/DL/GR 

LNP Priority Projects list approved July 2014 to be re-circulated.                                                        GR
National LNP information is forwarded to LNP Board and Implementation group as relevant when received.
5. European Structural Investment Fund Committee in Coventry and Warwickshire LEP
Clive Winters updated the Board on ESIF funding:

ERDF and ESF: 116 M split equally; EAGFRD: 2.7 M.
Strategy document May 2014, included financial breakdown.  

UK partnership agreement was approved early November 2014. This is sent to Operation Programme for England to state priorities and actions, then to EU Commission.  The process will take 6 months to complete.
ERDF: 6 month window for projects:  ICT Broadband; Climate change and flood defence.  ESIF Committee will be important re deciding projects. Apr – Jul 15 possible timescale re applications for projects in 2016.

ESF: may be approved February 15.
Once approved, there will be a call for project applications in April 15, approval Nov/Dec 15.

There will be 2 stages in application: eligibility of organisation, and strategic fit and value for money.

The ESIF Strategy document will be key document for basis for projects.

There will be Government guidance in August 15 re priorities.

LEP area committee will have veto on any programme.
To submit proposals there will be a need to have collaboration of organisations to develop scale of projects needed as a package.
LNP could work with Universities. Clive Winter can link LNP to relevant contacts. Matthew Epps will be working on the competitiveness elements. 

ESIF Committee will decide length and scale of each theme. The ESIF Committee has wider membership than LEP.  LNP is the environment representative.  Voluntary sector to be represented by Paul Tolley, WCAVA, and a second representative.

Big Lottery Fund match fund programme: WCAVA will be project partner to develop consortia.
Greater Birmingham and Solihull LEP has more project focussed basis. 

ESFRD: low carbon resilience, and green and blue infrastructure for growth, linked to job creation are priorities.  Solihull MBC has submitted projects to Green Commission for Birmingham City Council. 50% match funding required.  Birmingham and Black Country LNP have used action plan from LEED and LEP toolkit session re projects.   Maurice Barlow is contact for link to GBSLEP.

EAGFRD: 
This will include Skills, grants for business, ICT projects.  Decision process not finalised yet.

Operational programmes on gov.uk website.
To develop and discuss projects for Coventry and Warwickshire ESIF, meet with Clive Winter and Matthew Epps re guidance re who else to meet.                                                                   HL/EG/PC/GR 
It was noted that economic benefits of projects need to be identified.  MR and PC offered input on this.  

The representatives for LNP ESIF Committee were agreed as proposed:    

Main representative: Henry Lucas; second representative when Henry Lucas is unavailable to attend: Rosemary Collier.
There is a meeting of the LEP ESIF committee to be held on 18th December 2014.  HL and RC to feedback information from the meeting to the Board.                                                                        HL /RC
6. Use of LEED Toolkit:  Proposal - to set up first level LEED session with LEP

Feedback re training day on Toolkit held on 3.11.14:  attended by Barbara Golding and Ed Green.
Purpose of process is to help LEP to see economic advantage of environment.  It requires buy-in from LEP for toolkit process to work. 
The first level workshop would discuss Strategic Economic Plan and objectives, and link to environment re benefits and impacts.

Relevant contacts required to ensure relevant people are engaged in session. Chair of Small businesses group could be approached.  HL has contact.
Skills group to be invited:  MR has contact.
There was a discussion regarding the scale of landbased industries and how to demonstrate their importance to the county.  The total value of the rural economy in the county needs to be identified to inform discussion with LEP.   Overview figures for Warwickshire for employment are 31% in rural industries, 40% in manufacturing.  Figures are required to compare the scale of manufacturing and land based output.  WCC offered to lead on championing the rural and land based industries.    MR                                                               
Barbara Golding to work with Matthew Epps to explore options to hold a LEED workshop.   Information on Toolkit to be circulated.                               BG/DL to report on progress to the Board.
7. Report back from LNP Implementation Group held on 18th October re Health projects

Paper 6.2 was discussed. The overall approach re health projects was endorsed.  
2 broad themes were proposed for projects.
	1.   Physical Activity in Green Space – improving physical health

2.  Connecting People to the environment – improving mental health


These were agreed. 

It was noted that each district had particular health priorities, and it had not been possible at Implementation Group meeting to propose specific projects that would be relevant to all areas.

Warwickshire Health and Well being strategy has 3 strands and includes link to green space. Projects will need to deliver outcome measures.

Actions on evaluation of health projects to be progressed by LNP Implementation Group members and reported back.
8. Report re Application to Innovation Fund, Natural England

DL reported on the outcome of an application to Natural England re use of Marxan. The application was for £ 49k from the Innovation fund. The application was unsuccessful, despite indication that it met criteria. £1000 has been offered by Dawn Griffiths NE to support work if included ecosystem services and NCAs, to complete by end of March.
9. Dates of 2015 LNP Board meetings were agreed as: 

17th March              7th July                     13th October
Members to check these dates and inform GR if they cannot attend on these dates.   ALL
10.  Any other business
1. Common Agricultural Policy Greening event 10th December – ask re biodiversity offsetting input to greening.

2.  LBAP action plans update: 37 plans have been revised with targets and are available on Warwickshire wildlife trust website, linked form WCC website. The remaining plans will be completed in early 2015.
